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POSITIVE PROFIT ALERT

This announcement is made by Guangdong Yueyun Transportation Company Limited (the 
“Company”, together with its subsidiaries as the “Group”) pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Rules 
Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Listing 
Rules”) and the Inside Information Provisions (as defined under the Listing Rules) under Part 
XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Chapter 571 of the Laws of Hong Kong).

The board of directors (the “Board”) of the Company wishes to inform the shareholders (the 
“Shareholders”) and potential investors of the Company that, based on the financial information 
currently available to it, the net profit attributable to shareholders of the parent company of the 
Group for the six months ended 30 June 2023 is expected to be no less than RMB120,000,000, 
which represents a  turnaround from the loss recorded for the same period in 2022. The turnaround 
was mainly attributable to (i) the promotion of “one policy for one enterprise” in the road 
transportation business which significantly reduced cost and boosted efficiency; and (ii) the 
increase in operating income from service zones operation, road passenger transportation and 
auxiliary business and operation of Taiping Interchange of the Group as the travel demand of 
people has been released with the lifting of epidemic prevention and control measures.

The information contained in this announcement is a preliminary assessment by the management of 
the Company based on the consolidated management accounts of the Company and the information 
made available to it as at the date hereof which has not been confirmed or reviewed by the auditor 
of the Company. Further details of the interim results and performance of the Group for the six 
months ended 30 June 2023 will be announced before the end of August 2023.

Shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the 
shares of the Company.
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